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As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild essential services, a project is underway to 
upgrade Carlingford West Public School and Cumberland High School.   

Delivery of oversize mobile crane 

From 1am to 4am on Thursday 7 December a 450 tonne mobile crane was delivered to Cumberland 
High School via Dunmore Avenue,  

As the crane is an oversized vehicle, it must be delivered during these hours in compliance with road 
traffic regulations. 

The mobile crane proceeded onto the school grounds, through the existing construction site and 
over to the far side of the oval near the basketball courts. No works occurred between 4am and 
7am.  

Work to set up the crane started at 7am on Thursday 7 December. 

The crane is at the school to lift more temporary demountable classrooms into place along the 
western boundary with Sandringham Drive. This is to meet the needs of a growing school population 
at Cumberland High School. These student accommodation works are not part of the Carlingford 
West Public School and Cumberland High School schools’ upgrade. 

The crane is scheduled to leave the school between the same hours (1am to 4am) on Friday                         
8 December or Saturday 9 December depending on the weather. 

We would like to apologise for not notifying you earlier and apologise for any inconvenience. 

 

 

   

 

 


